
DIVISION OF WORKERS’ COMPENSATION 
NOTICE REGARDING CERTAIN WORK-RELATED COMMUNICABLE 

DISEASES AND ELIGIBILITY FOR WORKERS' 
COMPENSATION BENEFITS 

TO:  LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS, FIRE FIGHTERS, EMERGENCY MEDICAL 
SERVICE EMPLOYEES, PARAMEDICS, AND CORRECTIONAL OFFICERS 

In order to qualify for workers' compensation benefits, an employee who 
claims a possible work-related exposure to a reportable disease, including 
HIV infection, must be tested for the disease not later than the 10th day after 
the exposure and must provide their employer with documentation of the test 
and a sworn affidavit of the date and circumstances of the exposure. The 
test result must indicate the absence of the disease. The employee is not 
required to pay for the test. 

Reportable diseases are those communicable diseases and health conditions required 
to be reported to the Texas Department of State Health Services. Exposure criteria and 
testing protocol must conform to Texas Department of State Health Services 
requirements. 

TO:  ALL STATE EMPLOYEES 

In order to qualify for workers' compensation benefits, a state employee who 
claims a possible work-related exposure to human immunodeficiency virus 
(HIV) infection, must be tested for HIV within 10 days after the exposure and 
must provide their employer with documentation of the test and a written 
statement of the date and circumstances of the exposure. The test result 
must indicate the absence of HIV infection. The employee is not required to 
pay for the test. 

For additional information: Talk to your employer or call the Division of Workers’ 
Compensation at 1-800-252-7031. Also, contact the Texas Department of State Health 
Services (DSHS) to ensure full compliance with the Health and Safety Code and DSHS 
rules. 
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